

August 29, 2025

Dr. Shaunta Hill-Hammond **Designated Federal Officer** U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Ave NW Washington, DC 20460

Via email to: hill-hammond.shaunta@epa.gov

Dear Dr. Hill-Hammond,

Thank you for providing the opportunity to comment on the list of candidates for the U.S. EPA Science Advisory Board. The Environmental Council of the States (ECOS) is pleased to see numerous current and retired state environmental agency scientists from several states on the candidate list. Given the important role state environmental agencies play as co-regulators with EPA, ECOS recommends the appointment of at least two current or former state environmental agency personnel to the Science Advisory Board. ECOS encourages these to be from more than one state to ensure that multiple state viewpoints are included in the Board's deliberations.

As EPA is currently considering appointments to the Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee, ECOS also recommends the appointment of at least two current or former state environmental agency personnel to that Committee.

ECOS looks forward to learning what state agency representatives are on the Science Advisory Board as those decisions get made.

Sincerely,

Ben Grumbles **Executive Director**